AUGUST 2023 NEWSLETTER

Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co.
Village Clerk/Treasurer's office is located
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street
Phone 715-678-2191

E mail: clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov

VILLAGE HALL—Clerk/Treasurer office hours are 7:30 am to 2 pm Mon., Tues., Thurs; Wed. 7:30 am to 11:30 am-- Friday is by appointment only. If I happen to be absent from office, I am often out doing errands. Please continue to use the white drop box or US Mail to pay your utility bill or sign up for auto withdrawal! Remember this is a one-person office!

VILLAGE WEBSITE—Please check the village's website for current postings and other news! There is SO MUCH INFORMATION on the website, plus forms and ordinances. If you need help subscribing, call me and I can help. Other public posting sites are the clerk's office; Post Office, Medford Coop Clark station, and the Recycle Center. https://stetsonville.myruralwater.com

maintenance ordinance that's purpose is to protect public health, safety, and welfare by establishing "minimum" property standards. We want you to be proud of this community where you live, so please do your part in keeping your property maintained! This includes cutting of long grass/weeds, and keeping your property free of litter, rubbish, old furniture, vehicles, or other debris. Penalties will be imposed for those who have been warned to clean up their property and refuse to do that. We all wish to live in a community we can be proud of!!! Visitors driving through town get their first impression of the village by what they see!

UTILITY BILLS—Payment is due at the end of the month to avoid late charges being assessed to your account. Contact the clerk's office if you are willing to have your bill emailed to you and if you wish to have your bill paid by auto withdrawal on the 20th (approximately) of each month! Save time and \$\$\$! Late fees of 1% is charged after last day of month due date!

Village Board meetings are held the 2nd Monday of month at 4:00 pm at the JMTM Library. The public is encouraged to attend.

Flags are available for purchase from the American Legion. Call Bob Robida at 715-678-2112. 3x5 US made flags start at \$18; other sizes and type of flags are also available at a good price! Show your pride!

PLEASE POST YOUR HOUSE NUMBER!! Your cooperation is appreciated! We have many new faces in town!

Tire Collection at the County Highway Garage, corner of STH 13 and 64/Medford, on Saturday, August 12, and Saturday, August 26 at the Town of Holway, 8 am to noon. Fees apply.

RECYCLE/TRASH collection at Village Shop: Wed., from 5 – 7 pm; Sat., from 9 am to 1 pm. Fees-\$3/bag or \$5. Barrel. Recyclables are FREE!

Chickens-annual permits are required, see website for form!

Library fundraiser--please continue to use the Finn gas pump at the Clark station to raise money for the library!



DOG LICENSE-any dog over 5 months must be licensed per state statute 174. A list will be forwarded to the district attorney of dogs that were licensed last year but have not received licenses as of this date in 2023. If you do not have your pet anymore, please let me know. Failure to comply with within 30 days will result in a \$169 fine. Dog license forms are available on the website. Intact dogs are \$15, and spayed/neutered are \$10. A current rabies vaccination certificate must be included to receive license.

Sewage ponds-The ponds are being treated microbially to remove the sludge from the pond bottom. It is quite an interesting process—the company guarantees that the 4'+ feet of sludge will be removed with the introduced bacteria to the pond. It is a much more cost effective and time saving process as compared to physically removing the sludge by mechanical means.

EV CHARGING STATION-There is a single level 2 charging station located at the south end of pond on the south end of village near the tank. It was placed there by the Taylor Electric Cooperative. Goodwill donations are requested, and proceeds go to village funds.



Thought for the day: "Now is no time to think of what you do not have. Think of what you can do with what there is." Ernest Hemmingway (so

true-treasure everything and every day!)

If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office. This is "your" newsletter! I hope you are finding these informative!

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer